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Frederick J. Horecky, Chief Administrative Law Judge 
Guam Public Utilities Commission 
Suite 207, GCIC Building 
Post Office Box 862 
Hagatna, Guam 96932 

Reference:  GWA Docket No. 24-05 

Hafa Adai Chairman Johnson and CALJ Horecky: 

With the attached petition, the Guam Waterworks Authority hereby confirms its FY2025–FY2029 
Financial Plan and proposed rates and charges filing submitted as a draft on March 8, 2024.  The 
documents and Rate Application Model (RAM) submitted on that date include a brief transmittal, 
supporting testimony, and all schedules required under the Guam Public Utilities Commission 
(PUC) administrative order prescribing rules for practice and procedure (Docket No. 00-04: Rule 
20. Standard Filing Requirements).  This confirmation and filing follows PUC direction outlined in
the December 2023 Order related to the timing of GWA’s initial draft and final rate applications
and is complete for purposes of adjudication of Docket 24-05.

In March, we provided a copy of the public posting of proposed rates and charges required under 
the Ratepayer Bill of Rights and posted the FY2025-FY2029 Financial Plan and Capital 
Improvement Program (CIP) on our website.  Additionally, in May GWA issued the attached 
mailing to all of its customers regarding GWA’s proposed rates and charges. Information on how 
to submit comments or questions about GWA’s rate application was included on-line and in the 
mailing.  To date, no comments have been submitted. 

We note that over the intervening period since GWA’s initial draft filing in March 2024, we have 
had the opportunity to respond to information requests and conduct several workshops with PUC 
consultants Georgetown Consulting Group (GCG) to facilitate timely review and adjudication of 
this docket.  GWA has outlined how monthly billing data (posted to an accessible file-sharing 
location on February 20, 2024) was used to develop our revenue forecasts, discussed its capital 
program including Partial Consent Decree-related obligations, and reviewed how draft schedules 
are generated in the RAM. We look forward to timely additional workshops and stipulation 
negotiations.  

Insofar as there are several matters that could not practically be addressed by the (PUC ordered) 
date of our final rate application filing, we anticipate that stipulation negotiations may be 
particularly productive.  Specifically, we note that adjustments may be made given that: 

• GWA’s personnel compensation plan, incorporating market-based salary adjustments, 
was approved by the CCU on May 28, 2024.

• Navy FY2024 water rates have been adjusted upwards twice this fiscal year and are now 
2.44x initial FY2024 rates.

• Legislation authorizing the use of Tax-Exempt Commercial Paper and granting GWA 
additional bond authorization in the amount of $560 million was passed by the Guam 
Legislature on May 31, 2024 and was signed into law by the Governor on June 5, 2024.




